
 

 

        
 

March 10, 2021 
 
Mayor and City Council 
701 East Broadway  
Columbia, Mo 65205 

 
Dear Mayor Treece and City Council Members: 
 
On Tuesday, March 9, 2021 the Board of Directors of the Downtown 
Community Improvement District (CID) unanimously voted to support for 
the proposed construction for the Flat Branch Park expansion project.  It 
is our understanding that this is to include building demolition, 
installation of sidewalks, stairs, retaining walls, lighting, landscaping and 
the restoration of the creek bank. 
 
 As you know, The CID is currently fulfilling its commitment to develop 
the Gateway Plaza portion of the Park Master Plan.  The Flat Branch Park 
expansion project is also important part of this plan.   It is our hope that 
both will be completed and dedicated as part of the City of Columbia’s 
Bicentennial.   
 
The Board also wishes to thank the Parks and Recreation Department and 
the COMO 200 Task Force for their work on this initiative.   
 
 
Many thanks, 
 
 
Nickie Davis 
Executive Director 
Downtown Community Improvement District 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
CID BOARD 
 
Adam Dushoff  
Addison’s 
 
Mikel Fields  
Cracked Up Mobile  
 
Auben Galloway 
Callahan & Galloway Property 
Management 
 
Chrystal Graves 
Chrystal L. Hair and Makeup 
 
Kenny Greene 
Monarch Jewelry 
 
Van Hawxby 
DogMaster Distillery 
 
Aric Jarvis 
Broadway Hotel 
 
Kalle LeMone 
Nourish Café & Market 
 
Heather McGee 
On The Rocks 
 
Lydia Melton  
Gunter Hans 
 
Tom Mendenhall 
The Lofts at 308 Ninth 
 
Michael McClung  
Dungarees, Resident 
 
Munir Mohammad 
Boone Olive Oil, Shortwave 
 
Lara Pieper 
Bloom Bookkeeping 
 
Deb Rust 
Tellers 
 
 

 


